
 
 
NEWSLETTER ELEVEN, TERM ONE.                           Tuesday, 9th April 2019 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
KIA ORA, TALOFA LAVA, AND WELCOME.  

Welcome to Usa who are joined Room 23 last week. 
 

END OF TERM LUNCHTIME SAUSAGE SIZZLE AND DISCO 

This will be held this Friday.  The sausage sizzle lunch will be 

at 12.30, the order form for sausages, Moosies and Juicies is 

on the next page.  This needs to be returned by Thursday.                                

We will have a disco from 1.00-1.40pm.  This will be free 

entry for the children.  We will have drinks for sale for $1.00. 
 

YEAR 1 TO 4 SCOOTER TRAINING 

The children had a fantastic day during scooter training yesterday with Constable 

Blue and Sherie from the Hutt City Council.  It is good for the children to 

develop their skills and learn in a fun and supportive way.  Constable Blue 

commented on how polite and enthusiastic the children were during the sessions.  

 

50 cent STALLS 

There will be no 50 cent stalls this Friday.  These will begin again next term.   

 

KNIT ONE PEARL ONE  

This team of dedicated knitters yesterday donated 70 beanies and 1 bag of 

slippers for our children to help keep them warm over winter. 

To help keep them knitting they ask that our school community donates 

balls of wool to their group.  Wool can be dropped at the Hub library desk. 

 

SPELDHURST BASKETBALL COURT OPENING  

Come along and help celebrate the opening of the new basketball court on 

Saturday 13th April between 3.00-5.00pm.  Mayor Ray Wallace will open 

the courts. There will be a fundraising shoot off, a free sausage sizzle and 

the Cigna Saints will be there to play a fun game with some of those who 

join in the fundraising. 

 

Contacts: 

 

 Phone: 939 9707   txt: 027 3710 947    fax: 939 9708   Teeth: 0800TALKTEETH  KCC Cellphone: 027 241 3028 

  

PRINCIPAL: Dave Lamont  principal@koraunui.school.nz        

 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES: Chairperson:  Rachel Brinkley: Rachel.deLima-Brinkley@koraunui.school.nz  

 

mailto:principal@koraunui.school.nz
mailto:Rachel.deLima-Brinkley@koraunui.school.nz


 

STUDY CENTRE 

Study Centre will begin again in Term 2.  This year we will have a daily focus 

on different areas of the curriculum.  You can enrol your child/children in one or 

more of these sessions. 

The sessions will be Monday Environmental Study Centre, Tuesday Numeracy 

Study Centre, Wednesday Literacy Study Centre, Thursday Computer/ICT 

Study Centre.  If you would like your child to attend Study Centre and they are 

Year 4 upwards, then please fill in the return form on the last page of the newsletter. 

 

HUTT URBAN ADVENTURE - Saturday 13 April 

Do you want to take part in an Easter Egg Hunt for the whole 

family?  FREE ENTRY CODE: KORAUNUI.   

How to enter 

1. Go to this website www.hutturbanadventure.co.nz and select Register Team  

2. Scroll down and select Family Explorer 

3. Follow instructions on adding all team members 

4. Type KORAUNUI in the coupon code on the payment page 
 

AROHANUI STRINGS 

Once again Arohanui Strings is offering a free holiday programme in 

the second week of the holidays, Tuesday April 23 to Friday April 26, 

1-4 pm each day (including ANZAC day), at Pomare School.  

Children will enjoy tuition on musical instruments, singing, and a free 

afternoon tea is also provided. The week culminates in a concert on Friday at 3 pm to which 

families are invited. We have a great team of experienced and qualified teachers and are 

looking forward to an exciting week of music-making. 

 

Register early to secure a place by completing a registration form or email 

4janeyoung@gmail.com to have one sent to you. 

Thank you to everyone who has supported the children in their learning, our school and all 

we do for the children of Koraunui School. Thank you to staff for their commitment to 

children, we are lucky to have such dedicated teachers and support staff at our school. 

We wish everyone a happy and safe break and hope you get to spend time family time 

together. Term 2 begins on Monday 29 April. 

Dave Lamont 

Principal 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

SAUSAGE SIZZLE & JUICIE/MOOSIE ORDER  

 

Name _____________________________________________ Room _______ 

 

Number of Sausages @ $2 ________                               

 

Number of Moosies @ $2 _________          Number of Juicies @ $2 ________        

 

Total Enclosed $ _______ 

 
Return to school with money by this Thursday 11th April. 

http://www.hutturbanadventure.co.nz/
mailto:4janeyoung@gmail.com


 

POLYFEST BOOK 
We have copies of the Polyfest book, written and illustrated by Jill and Scott MacGregor, 

available for sale from the school office.  This follows our Pasifika group as they prepared 

for the Polyfest in 2017 and 2018.  This book is a wonderful celebration of Pasifika culture 

and Koraunui School.  It is something that our school and the children will be able to look 

back on with pride for years to come. 
 

Books cost only $15 each 

STUDY CENTRE 

 

I would like my child to attend study centre this year. There are guidelines that will                        

need to be complied with for attendance in study centre.  

You will be contacted and provided with the guidelines which need to be agreed to by a              

parent or caregiver.  

 

I am interested in my child, _________________________ in Room / te Ruma _________ 

 

Monday Environmental Study Centre Yes / No 

Tuesday Numeracy Study Centre  Yes / No 

Wednesday Literacy Study Centre  Yes / No 

Thursday Computer/ICT Study Centre Yes / No 

 

Parent Name: ___________________________________   Phone:_______________________ 

 

 


